

## **Notice**

## **Teaching Arrangement for the 2<sup>nd</sup> Semester of Academic Year 2020/2021 (Applicable for All Undergraduate Students)**

Dear Undergraduate Students,

In view of the current situation of the pandemic, we would like to inform you that the teaching arrangement for the 2<sup>nd</sup> semester of academic year 2020/2021 will be basically the same as this semester.

- 1. The classes for the coming semester will begin on 21 January 2021 and you may refer to the Registry's webpage for the 2020/2021 University Almanac (<a href="https://reg.um.edu.mo/university-almanac/">https://reg.um.edu.mo/university-almanac/</a>).
- 2. All teaching activities will be normally arranged and classes will mainly be arranged on a face-to-face teaching basis in the coming semester. Students should pay close attention to the Special Webpage against Epidemics of the Health Bureau of the Macao SAR (<a href="https://www.ssm.gov.mo/apps1/PreventCOVID-19/en.aspx#clg17610">https://www.ssm.gov.mo/apps1/PreventCOVID-19/en.aspx#clg17610</a>) for any updated information.
- 3. Online classes will only be arranged for the students who cannot enter Macao due to the entry restrictions enforced by the Macao SAR.
- 4. Students are strongly advised to avoid traveling to high-risk areas during long holidays, such as Christmas and Chinese New Year holidays. Online classes will not be arranged for the students who undergo mandatory isolation or medical observation resulted from traveling.

Students must pay attention to the physical and mental health of yourselves and others. Please be reminded to wear a mask, wash hands frequently, keep a distance and avoid crowd gathering. The University is closely monitoring the situation of the pandemic and will make necessary adjustments to the teaching arrangement in accordance with the announcements and prevention guidelines of the Macao SAR government. Please pay close attention to the University notice and emails about any updates.

Should you have any further queries, please feel free to contact us at email: <a href="mailto:registry@um.edu.mo">registry@um.edu.mo</a> or tel.: 8822 4007 during office hours.

